Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
June 15, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance; Rich Dudley, Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jack Busher, Pam Miller, Jim Schwerin and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order by the Vice President at 5:30 pm

Treasurer’s Report

$10,806.95 is the current balance.  We received three renewals and 3 new memberships since our last meeting.   It was suggested we have a second site of the computer program we are using for the treasurer’s report.  Pam will email the file to Jim
Old Business
The minutes from the April and May 2006 meetings were reviewed as there was no quorum last month.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Grant Writing: No news
Friends Sponsored Events:  Geo-caching was suggested as a new and different event for the Friends to host.  A date was set for Sunday August 20th at 8:30am for coffee and donuts and the event will start at 9:00.   We also decided to have a bike/hike event for the friends on Saturday July 29 at 8:00am.  We will provide a sub sandwich and drinks for that event with lunch being at about 11:00am.  Meet at the barriers at the main entrance to the park.
Center for Non –Profit Excellence – the decision on whether to join or not was tabled as Rick has the information on it and was not present at this meeting.

Land Purchase:  An appraisal is in process for the top of the mountain,  and the Newman property is to be included in that appraisal.  
Newsletter:   Jack is having some difficulty with his new computer system, so the next newsletter will be delayed.  In the meantime Monique offered to do a 1 page flash flyer with the event info on it.  
New Business

Glen suggested looking at putting our funds in an interest earning internet savings account.  He will do some research on how that works for 501c3 organizations and present the info at our next meeting.

At the July meeting we need to discuss some commemorative merchandise the Friends can sell at the grand opening.  Monique saw some shirts and caps sold as sets we could get that said CMSP established 2006.   Other ideas are welcome.

Park Ranger update
Rich met with the Equestrian group in the area and learned that they had been given some misinformation about horses in the park.  He felt that meeting went well.
His FTE positions are to be posted July 1.
Park policy and procedures around Geo caching are being developed.  

Post cards announcing the date of the grand opening will be mailed next week.  Sat. Oct. 21 is the official date.

Starbucks is back on the board.  No blended drinks, but a “We brew Starbucks” stand will be in the visitor center.
Rich has received mural and signage renditions and passed them around.
The public meeting on the Archery range was held and the consensus was it was not wanted due to traffic concerns on Pine Oaks Rd.
Mountain Post Historical Center- June 30 and artist rendering of the center will be unveiled and fund raising will begin in ernest.
The trail connections to parking lots and camping areas should be done by the opening.
Monique gave a report on the Volunteer Program.  Training has begun.  She held 2 orientation meetings and has about 30 volunteers who are still interested.  Graduation will be September 7.   
Other
Next meeting will be July 20, 2006.
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:00p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

